
170 years ago, God planted Hendersonville Presbyterian Church in the location at the

corner of Grove and 6
th

Street, with the vision to be a church which reached Henderson

County with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  While Rob has not been here since the

beginning, his goal is to bring a renewed vision to impact Henderson County, and the

world, with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.

Pastor Rob McClelland, is the Senior Pastor here at HPC.  He moved here in August of

2020 – that’s right,  at the height of the pandemic.  When everything, including the

church, was closed up he made the trek  from where he had been living in Colorado. He

had served an EPC Church in Colorado for 6 years, as well as serving in a public charter

school as the Athletic Director and Varsity Soccer Coach.  He is passionate about

pointing people to Jesus, and Henderson County has certainly been a beautiful place to

have the honor of doing so.

He married above his head when his wife, Stacy said “Yes” to marriage over a quarter of

a century ago. He cannot imagine doing life without her. He has the privilege of being

dad to three daughters – Cameron, Taylor, and Aileen.  They have been a great blessing

in his life.

For fun, Rob likes to coach soccer and basketball at a local high school, go camping,

hiking, and riding on his motorcycle.  He enjoys competing in the Scottish Highland

Games – heavy athletics and throwing large objects.  He plays the guitar and the drums,

sings, and enjoys goofing around on the piano.  Rob also loves traveling. He and Stacy

have led tours to Greece following in the footsteps of the Apostle Paul.  There is hope to

lead another trip in 2024, and they would love to have you join them!

Thanks for checking HPC out on this webpage.  If you have any questions about Rob or

Hendo Pres, please feel free to reach out.  He would be honored to have lunch or coffee

with you.

We hope to see you in worship on Sunday!


